
Minutes - Monroe County Health Priority Meeting 
Health in All Policies 

Roosevelt Sands Center, 105 Olivia St. Key West 
Wednesday, September 11, 2019 

2pm to 3:30pm 
  

General Overview: The purpose of this meeting is to share information in an open forum about one of Monroe County’s health priorities 
identified in the Community Health Improvement Plan -- Health in All Policies (HIAP) —and strategize actions steps for the improvement of health 
among residents.  
 

Topic Minutes 

Welcome/Call to 
Order 
- Introductions 

(in person 
and phone 
line) 

 

Jody Gross, Chair called meeting to order at 2:04pm.  
 
Present:  Rita Sneider-Cotter (FCASV); Tim Staub (City of Key West); Jody Gross (Chair, Leadership Monroe Count; Emily 
Mutschler (DOH-Monroe); Priscilla Bennett (DOH-Monroe); Alison Kerr (DOH-Monroe); Debra Lounders (Rural Health 
Network Monroe County); Cali Roberts (Womankind); Mel Gortarez (Womankind); Joe Trip (Key West Police Department); 
Randy Bickers (AH Monroe); Jimmy Bass (Lower Keys Medical Center); Joe Laino (Thriving Mind); Bob Eadie (DOH-
Monroe); On phone: Maureen Dunleavey (Guidance Care Center); Matt Massoud (Monroe County Emergency Management).    

Overview of 
Previous Meeting 
and Action Items 

Alison Kerr, DOH-Monroe:  Doodle poll for this meeting had good response rate.  Will use Doodle for December meeting. 
DOH-Monroe has hired subject matter expert, Bridget Kerner, from NACCHO (National Association of County and City 
Health Officials) to present at Nov 19 City of Key West Commission Meeting and Nov 20 Monroe BOCC meeting.  Draft 
checklist was completed based on recommendations from June meeting, distributed to attendees and attached here. 

Discussion:   
 
- Re-Naming 

Work Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
- HIAP 

Checklist 
 
 
 

Jody provided overview of importance of HIAP.   
 
Ballot for renaming of HIAP workgroup was provided to members with the following options to vote:  

- Choose Health Monroe 
- Healthy Keys Decisions 
- Decisions for a Healthier Monroe 
- Healthy Keys Commitment 
- Pathways to a Healthier Monroe 
- Movement for a Healthier Monroe 
- Partnership for a Healthier Monroe 

Like the renaming of South Florida Behavioral Health to Thriving Mind, changing name to something more memorable may 
be more impactful.  Based on consensus of group, it was decided to rename HIAP Workgroup to: “Choose Health - Partnership 
for a Healthier Florida Keys.”  Shortened name: “Choose Health.”   
 
Checklist draft was presented.   It is based on material provided by NACCHO.  Jody identified that it is too general in its 
current form; more specific prompts are needed and health should also be moved to the forefront in the text.  Joe Tripp 
provided clarification, agreeable with the workgroup: agencies, such as law enforcement – Chief of Police—would review 
policies as they revise them and integrate health.  Cali Roberts suggested the opening paragraph should be simplified for better 
readability and direction.  Ideal length is one page, instructions with no more than five bullet points and/or a letter by Bob 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
- NAACHO 

Subject 
Matter Expert  
 

- Policies in the 
works/in 
place 
Vision Zero 

Eadie (suggested by Emily Mutschler) with agency logos.  It should be clear that the checklist is designed to aid an agency in  
improving the health of employees and the public.  Draft will be done by Alison and sent to Cali for review followed by graphics 
artist.  Partners will then receive document for additional changes.  
 
Mission Statement should also be developed and should be the foundation for those who can relate to this workgroup and the 
significance.      
 
See above update in Overview of Previous Action Items. 
 
 
 
Tim Staub, City of Key West.  Tim presented the scope of Vision Zero, a widely-adopted community initiative to reduce traffic 
related fatalities.  See PowerPoint and checklist by Tim.  After the June HiAP meeting, all agreed that Vision Zero represented 
a good example of Health in All Policies and could serve as an implementation example for our educational outreach.  He will 
be presenting this information at Sustainability Advisory Board Meeting, 9/12/19 for approval, and at City Commission 
Meeting in October with a proposed ordinance.  Tim inquires with DOH about available data, such as noise and air pollution.   

- Health Foundation of South Florida provided a grant to support initiative.   
- There is a concern regarding buy-in for using bikes to commute to work due to Florida Keys temperature.  Education 

piece can play a role in changing behaviors. For example, use of an electric bike can help with ensuring decreased 
physical exertion in hot temperatures, such as in Monroe. 

- KWPD recently secured a $22,000 grant for High Visibility Enforcement to improve traffic safety 
- General discussion on proposed Key West Vision Zero plan centered on barriers and challenges:  narrow streets, 

weather impact on foot and bicycle as preferred modes of transportation, confusing signage, gaps in public 
transportation services. 

- Monroe County has a new transportation board that meets monthly.  Mary Lou Hoover is representative for the City of 
Key West.   

Open Floor Randy Bickers:  It is important to consider other agencies to implement Health in All Policies, especially private agencies. 
There needs to be an incentive associated with it, or they will not be part of the process.  There is a need to ensure that 
businesses do not incur losses when integrating HiAP in their processes.   
 

Priscilla Bennett: Health Impact Statement is analogous to an Environmental Impact Statement.  Consider this concept in 
development of plan.   

Review of Action 
Items 

Alison shared action items and summary.  Official Slogan: “Choose Health - Partnership for a Healthier Florida Keys.” 
- Checklist: One pager intro, easier read, and better designed.  Send to Womankind for feedback and workgroup for 

additional help.  Consider letter by Bob Eadie with partner logos.  
- Develop a Mission Statement 
- Invite partners to hear Bridget Kerner of NACCHO speak about HiAP at upcoming commission meetings:  

- November 19 – City of Key West at City Hall, 5PM 
- November 20 – Monroe BOCC at Harvey Government Center, 9AM 

- Send Doodle Poll for December’s Choose Health Workgroup Meeting.  
Adjourn All Jody adjourned meeting at 3:45pm 

 


